

KEEP JACKSON COUNTY BEAUTIFUL

CEORGIA COLONIA

Minutes

Jackson County Administration Building Auditorium
67 Athens Street
Jefferson, Georgia

October 18, 2018 5:00 P.M.

Members Present
Christie Craig
Mike Faulkner
Greg Laughinghouse
Jack Legg
Gina McKinney
Philip Smith
Susan Russell
Cecil Tatum
Yvette Wise

Members Absent Kayley Edwards Wade Johnson Chuck Murphy

Staff Present
Jamie Dove – KJCB Coordinator

Mike Faulkner called the meeting to order at 5:01 pm.

Greg Laughinghouse asked those present if they had taken a look over the minutes from the September meeting. He noted if there were no comments or concerns, he would entertain a motion. Christie Craig made a motion to approve the minutes of the September 13, 2018 meeting. Mike Faulkner seconded the motion. There was unanimous approval of the minutes.

A financial report was given to the board by Philip Smith. There is currently \$15,356.23 in the KJCB, Inc. account. Expenses that had occurred were as follows: recycling event t-shirts, the Jackson Herald for advertising, box lunches for the event, and ribbon cutting expenses. Jamie explained that what had been discussed earlier in the year was if the County fronted the cost (\$5,000+) for the new cardboard container, then KJCB, Inc. would cover half of the cost by funding costs incurred due to the recycling event (since they simply could not write a check to the County for half of the cost of the container).

Jamie explained that her staff report, and the rest of the meeting, would only pertain to the upcoming recycling event. With it being two days until the event, she asked board members to please continue watching the weather for updates. The rain percentage had continued to drastically drop throughout the week and there was hope that it would only sprinkle early in the morning. Four tents would be spread throughout the event and strategically placed in between numerous stations so everyone could take cover

if need be. The ribbon cutting was still on for 7am. Breakfast would be served shortly afterwards and then everyone would go ahead and locate at their station. Snacks and drinks would be on the table throughout the event for anyone that needed a break and lunch would arrive at 11:45. Jamie noted that the volunteers from Carter's typically handled the directional stations and would be an asset with the new traffic design regarding the loop for paper and cardboard (which was strategically placed for the ribbon cutting event). Yvette would be at the paint/bulbs station for money take-in and Beth Laughinghouse would be the initial traffic director at the beginning of the event (with the door prizes). Animal Control representatives would be present with five inmates and would be at the paint and oil stations for heavy lifting. These guys could be moved based on lifting needs. Jamie explained that Solid Waste staff had a new method for tire take-in and hoped this would be helpful in reducing traffic back-up where Beth would be. Jamie noted that all bulbs would be taken at one station this time and explained the dynamics of paint, such as: empty or dried cans can go in the dumpster for free vs. pricing for full cans. Vehicles would be set-up for the catch-all stations (books, bags, household batteries) and clothes would be placed in Jamie's vehicle for transport to Peace Place on Monday. Home Depot 5-gallon buckets would serve as the catching space for batteries and cans, glasses, and hearing aids could be set to the side for Mr. Jack to take with him at the end of the event. Jamie hoped that the new directional signs would result in less confusion for attendees and also keep them in their vehicles. Lastly, Jamie asked for volunteers to please only allow the deputy in attendance to handle the drugs for the drug take back program.

Cecil Tatum made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Christie Craig seconded the motion. The motion was approved unanimously. Meeting adjourned at 5:35pm.

Chairman			Date